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Supervisor Hagman Secures Million Dollars for Safety 

Improvements in Fourth District 

San Bernardino, CA – San Bernardino County Board of Supervisors Vice Chairman Curt 

Hagman today announced securing almost one million dollars in federal funding to 

improve road and school safety in unincorporated areas of Montclair and Chino. 

Later this year, $480,000 will be spent on the construction of sidewalks along Pipeline 

Avenue in the county unincorporated area between Montclair and Chino that are 

compliant with the Americans With Disabilities Act (ADA). In 2020, an additional 

$551,000 will be used to create new sidewalks along Grand Avenue at the southwest 

corner of Grand and Pipeline Avenues. Both projects are aimed at protecting school 

children walking to and from Ramona Elementary school in the Ontario-Montclair school 

district. Many Ramona students are impacted by high levels of poverty, and the majority 

walk to and from school every day. 

“Walking on busy streets is dangerous, especially for our youngest and most vulnerable 

populations” said Supervisor Hagman. “I’m committed to doing everything I can to 

protect kids and ensure access to education. The children attending public schools now 

are our future, and they deserve our best efforts to support learning and promote a safe 

and healthy environment. I worked hard on this funding, and am proud to announce the 

Fourth District received this funding to attain those goals.” 
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Supervisor Hagman and his staff are actively seeking funding from local, regional, state 

and federal sources to improve the quality of life for residents of the Fourth Supervisorial 

District. For further information on how Curt is working for you, please visit 

www.sbcounty.gov/bosd4.  
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